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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited 
take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no representation as to 
its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss 
howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any part of the contents of this 
announcement.

(Incorporated in Hong Kong with limited liability)

(Stock code: 1029)

FURTHER ANNOUNCEMENT ON THE CHANGE OF AUDITOR

This announcement is made by the board of directors (the “Board”) of IRC Limited (“IRC” 
or the “Company”, together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) pursuant to 13.51(4) of the 
Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited.

Reference is made to the announcement of the Company dated 18 November 2022 in 
relation to, among others, the appointment of RSM as the new auditor of the Company (the 
“Announcement”). Unless the context otherwise requires, capitalised terms used herein shall 
have the same meanings as those defined in the Announcement.

As disclosed in the Announcement, the official appointment of RSM as the new auditor of 
the Company was subject to the completion by RSM of their audit engagement acceptance 
procedures (the “Procedures”).

The Board is pleased to announce that the Procedures have now been completed and RSM has 
been formally appointed as the new auditor of the Company with effect from 30 December 
2022 to fill the casual vacancy following the resignation of Deloitte and to hold office until 
the conclusion of the next annual general meeting of the Company.
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The Board would like to take this opportunity to extend its welcome to RSM on its 
appointment as the new auditor of the Company.

By Order of the Board
IRC Limited

Denis Cherednichenko
Chief Executive Officer

Hong Kong, People’s Republic of China
30 December 2022
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Vitaly Sheremet.
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